To whom it may concern,

This summer | had the pleasure of helping oversee Gavin’s internship for the 2022 Tri-City Dust Devils
season. In the fast-paced industry that is sports, Gavin exemplified his hard work, quick learning, and
great customer service. He was consistently asked to complete jobs that had a small completion window
and never once folded under the pressure. With this being my first season with the team | didn’t know
what to expect when it came to interns from the area, but he set the bar high for any intern in the
future. He was a true pleasure to work with as he is down to earth, social and knowledgeable in many
aspects of life.

On off weeks where we did not have games, he was tasked with helping get documents ready to send to
sponsors for their upcoming sponsor nights. During weeks we had games Gavin assisted myself in
getting our videoboard game ready (graphics, announcement, etc.), helped run on-fields throughout the
game and took announcements to our press box for upcoming promotions.

Allin all, if put in a hiring position, | would bring Gavin back on to the promotions department without
hesitation. He has a bright future ahead of him if he chooses this path of employment and he will be a
valuable employee to anyone who chooses to hire him.

Thank you,

Austen Serrata

Promotions Coordinator — Tri-City Dust Devils



